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 Gordon Mote in Concert  
Saturday, August 8, 2015  

 7:00 pm 

In the Church Sanctuary  

421 N Spruce  

Ogallala, Nebraska  

A Free -Will Offering will be taken  

For more information, call:        The Church Office ð 284-8455 or  

Sharon Samp ð 284-3202 or  Roger or Judi Adkins ð 284-2326 

The First  

United Methodist 

Church 

Presents:  



 

 

I want to take this opportunity to catch you 
up on some happenings here at Ogallala United 
Methodist Church.  

Karen Nenstiel has retired from the 
church secretary position but still continues to as-
semble and edit this newsletter as her ministry to 
the church.  I am so thankful that Karen sees this 
as a way to volunteer in the life of the church, and 
she does a wonderful job with this newsletter.  

LaVerne Schimpf is the church secretary 
now. I am so delighted to have her here. She is adjusting to all the activity at church and 
is doing a wonderful job.  She has a lot of experience in a business office at a large 
school district in Arizona, and that experience serves her well here. Stop in, say hi to 
her, introduce yourself to her and get to know her.    

Herb Ruser is retiring as church custodian.  I want to thank Herb for the good 
work he has done and also thank his wife Charlotte for her assistance to Herb in various 
ways.  Herbôs last day will be Saturday August 15th.  

Ginny Volberding is the new church custodian.  Ginny will assume her duties 
on Monday August 17th. Ginny has previously been a church custodian for over seven 
years and is familiar and capable with the duties of a church custodian.  I look forward to 
having Ginny on staff.  When you stop by the church and see Ginny at work, stop and 
introduce yourself to her.  

I want to extend a big thank you to every person who helped with the N.U.M.B 
breakfasts. You all did a wonderful job of extending hospitality to our guests.  See the 
pictures elsewhere in this newsletter.  

Mark your calendar to attend the Gordon Mote concert on Saturday, August 8. 
If you can be a sponsor to make this project possible, your contributions are greatly ap-
preciated. Invite some friends and come to the concert at 7 P.M. on Saturday, August 8.    

Our next Sunday to visit Wel-Cove Assisted Living and Indian Hills Care Center 
to lead the sing-a-long is Sunday, August 16. We meet at Wel-Cov at 2:15 and sing a 
few songs there, and then we walk over to Indian Hills and sing with the residents there 
at 3 P.M.  Karla Lawler leads the singing and plays piano, and I truly appreciate that.  If 
you can be a part of this group it would be great, and you do not have to be a great sing-
er to participate.  Geez, I am NOT a great singer and I go! The residents like to have 
visitors and this is a great way to bring joy to their day.   

If you would like to sign up to give your offerings electronically we have that op-
tion available.  Call LaVerne in the church office, and she can get you signed up and/or 
answer questions.  It has worked well for many persons.   

It will not be long until Renee will start seeking Sunday School teachers.  Pray 
about it and see if God is nudging you to be a Sunday School teacher.  

Did you know we have people all over the United States who worship with us via 
the livestreaming every Sunday?  We have folks in Texas, Iowa, Kansas, Minnesota, 
Florida and elsewhere who worship with us.  We have a very faithful and sizable set of 
viewers in Nebraska, especially around Grand Island.  We even have folks in Germany 
and Canada who worship with us. We also have folks locally who worship with us ð 
especially at Indian Hills Care Center and Wel-Cov Assisted Living.  Evelyn Lovercheck 
serves as our representative at Indian Hills on Sunday mornings.  She takes bulletins 
with her and makes sure our broadcast is coming through loud and clear every week.  
We have a nice sized group there watching every Sunday morning.    

Do you know that I am so very proud to serve as Pastor of Ogallala United 
Methodist Church?  I truly am.  

See you Sunday, 

 

 

Rev. Chuck Rager   
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òOxó 

The ox sometimes 

appears in Renaissance 

art as a symbol for the 

nation of Israel.  Luke the 

Evangelist is sometimes 

represented by a winged 

ox.  In general, the ox 

symbolizes strength, 

service and patience. 

Jesus makes reference to 

oxen bearing a load 

when he invites his 

followers, "Take my yoke 

upon you, and learn 

from me, for I am gentle 

and lowly in heart, and 

you will find rest for your 

souls.  For my yoke is 

easy, and my burden is 

light."  

(Matthew 11:29-30, ESV).  

Christian 

Symbols 
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§ Board of Trustees on Wednes-

day, August 5, 7:00 p.m. 

§ Finance Committee on Mon-

day, August 6, 6:00 p.m. 

§ Administrative Council on 

Wednesday, August 19, 7:00 

p.m. 

Meetings This Month 

òLife is not meant 

to be a burden.  Life 

is not a problem to 

be solved.  It is a 

blessing to be 

celebrated.ó 

~~Joan Chittister  
(The Breath of the Soul)  

The Worship Committee would like 

to thank all who have participated in 

Special Music this summer.  We know it 

takes commitment and time to perform 

and you are appreciated by the congre-

gation !  

A very special performance by Gor-

don Mote will happen Saturday, August 

8, at 7:00 p.m.  We are again seeking 

sponsors to bring him back to our 

church. If you feel you would like to 

sponsor multi-talented Gordon, please 

contact Roger and Judi Adkins or Sha-

ron Samp.   

Choir seasons are rapidly ap-

proaching.  The CHANCEL CHOIR will be 

singing, beginning September  20.  Mu-

sic will be practiced at 8:00 on the first 

and third Sundays.  Please join us. We 

would love to add more voices to our 

choir.  You will find it fun and reward-

ing!   

Sharon Samp 

Worship Chairperson 

Worship Committee  

SACRED SOUNDS  

HANDBELL CHOIR 

The handbell choir will pick up their 

regular rehearsal schedule on Wednes-

days from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m., beginning 

August 26.   

New ringers are enthusiastically 

welcomed ð we need more ringers!  At 

this time, we have more bells than the 

current players can handle. Please 

come and give it a try if youôd like to 

ñring praise to God.ò  Whether you are 

an accomplished musician or just be-

ginning, your participation would be 

welcomed. 

For more information, contact direc-

tor Vance Nelson (284-1115). 

SONSHINE SINGERS 

The SonShine Singers is a choir for 

young singers ð grade K and up ð 

who like to have fun praising God with 

music. This group generally provides 

special music at the 9:00 a.m. worship 

service on the second Sunday of each 

month (beginning in October), with a 

rehearsal at 4:00 p.m. on the Friday 

before the performance. Directors Chris 

Snyder and Jonnie Peterson plan fun 

songs and activities to keep the ses-

sions lively.  

This yearôs first performance for the 

SonShine Singers will be on Sunday, 

October 11. The rehearsal will be at the 

church on Friday, October 9at 4:00 p.m. 

Please come sing with us!  

THE DEADLINE TO SUBMIT ITEMS FOR 

THE SEPTEMBER ñMESSENGERò  

WILL BE  FRIDAY, AUGUST 21. 
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The Missions Outreach Committee 

will be hosting a hygiene drive again 

for the Keith County Food Pantry.  This 

is where we collect an assortment of 

hygiene and grooming supplies to give 

to the food pantry.   This might include 

anything from deodorant to diapers; 

feminine products to shampoo. The hy-

giene items we focus on collecting are 

items that cannot be bought with food 

stamps and are very beneficial to the 

local food pantry patrons.  

Items for donation may be left in 

collection boxes in Hess Lounge 

throughout the month of August.  We 

appreciate your generosity. 

Hygiene Drive 

Please help collect 

during the month 

of August:  

toothpaste  

toothbrushes  

soap  

shampoo  

deodorant  

hand lotion  

feminine products  

diapers  

for the Keith 

County Food Pantry  

Renee is recruiting teams for this yearôs culinary trip around the world!  Teams 

will be invited to prepare a dish or dishes representing favorite food items of a spe-

cific country or region.  Teams can be made up of families, committees, youth 

group members, Bible Study members or friends.  Let your imaginations run wild!  

Do you know a favorite German, Italian, Cajun, Spanish, Cuban, American or Him-

alayan dish?  Let us savor the flavor!  

Each team will have a chance to win prizes for best decorations and best cos-

tumes, as well as the best food!  

Everyone will be invited to come for the food and fellowship!  Take your 

plate around and choose what you would like to sample from each teamôs 

offering and leave a free will donation to help with expenses and to benefit a 

chosen mission.  

For more information, contact Renee at 284-8455 or (308)289-5421. 

SUNDAY  SCHOOL  K ICKOFF 

2ND Annual  

òDinner Around the Worldó 

Sunday, September 13  

10:00 A.M.  

Fellowship Hall  

¶ Oops!  We goofed!  In last monthôs list 

of thank-youôs for helpers at VBS, we 

missed including Jane Terrell as a 

helper in the kitchen.  Thank you, 

Jane, for being such a willing helper!  

¶ The Missions Outreach Committee 

wishes to thank all the merchants and 

everyone who participated in the 

ñChristmas in Julyò event to benefit 

our Christmas Angel Store. 
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Nebraska United Methodist Bike (N.U.M.B.) Ride 2015 

Welcome to Ogallala! 

Breakfasts served on Saturday, June 27, and Sunday, June 28 

(Thanks to Jeff Peterson for the photos.) 


